
1 

Official Publication of SoCalAMX 

SoCalAMX.net 
www.socalamx.net/newsletter 

SoCalAMX SoCalAMX SoCalAMX SoCalAMX 
CalendarCalendarCalendarCalendar    

 
 

2013 AMCRC National Show 
August 15-17, 2013 

Denver (Lakewood), Colorado 
h�p://amcrc.com/meets/meets.htm  

 
2013 Las Vegas AMC Reunion 

November 8-9, 2013 
Railroad Pass Hotel & Casino 

http://snamc.amcrc.com/  
 

Check the online Calendar at socalamx.net 
 

Join SoCalAMX so you can automatically 
receive updates and details of events listed 

above. Go to socalamx.net/join.htm 
 

Check out 
 “socalcarculture.com” 

for listings of shows in SoCal! 

Issue 50—May/June 2013 

Parts Car For Sale 
1969 AMX 390 auto with factory air 

Roller only (no Motor or Trans) 
Cancer free complete car 

Interior Rough... 
Magnum 500s with glamor rings 

  
$2500.00 OBO 

  
If you know anybody that would 

be interested please have them call me. 
  

Thanks, Bob Hairfield (661-831-1170) 

2013 All AMC Car Show 
The 2013 Edition of the West Coast All AMC Car 
show is in the history books. Great weather was met 
by 41 eager car show attendees on May 18 at the 
NHRA Museum in Pomona, CA. When it was all said 
and done everything worked out as planned, but it 
almost wasn’t so. Friday night before the show, my 
new Ford Edge, loaded up with all the show sup-
plies, like trophies and raffle prizes, was towed out 
of my condo complex—because I had backed my 
car into its parking spot. I did not discover this until 
midnight, just 10 hours to go before show time. 3 
hours, $375, and much cursing later, my car was 
back home and the car show was saved! 
 
After my car towing fiasco and only two hours of 
sleep I was back up at 5am to get ready and be out 
the door to meet John Caley (1968 AMX) and the 
McKee brothers (1969 SC/Rambler) for breakfast at 
the airport just down the street. By 9am we were at 
the museum starting to set up the tables and chairs, 
the music DJ guy, and Galvin’s Rambler Parts. The 
show car arrivals went from a slow trickle to a steady 
flow and were mostly all parked by 10am. The show 
officially started with a nice rendition of the National 
Anthem by the “Cedarmont Kids.” 
 
8-track Carl did a fine job as usual playing 60’s and 
70’s music, and occasionally had trivia questions 
announced over the PA, which resulted in a prize for 
the first person to respond correctly. Galvin’s Ram-
bler Parts seemed to be quite busy for the duration 
of the show, he certainly had many AMC folks pe-
rusing the items on display. 
 
The raffle table was stocked with many prizes, a few 
of them being a Canon camera, a Tom Tom GPS, a 
Battery Tender Jr. charger, and an Apple Ipod Shuf-
fle. John Caley was the surprise winner of a plain 
envelope with a big “?” on the face of it, which con-
tained $100 in cash. 
 
The main attraction of the show of course were all of 
the attendees and their cars. There’s not enough 
space in the newsletter to mention everyone but I’ll 
try to talk about a few cars that caught my eye. 
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First is the 1965 Rambler Classic 550 owned by a 
very nice young lady, Olive Brink. With only 35,000 
original miles it is her first car and daily driver. She 
has had the radiator and carburetor rebuilt, tuned 
the car up, and plans to paint the body in the future. 
Nice car Olive! 
 
Another young AMC owner and car show attendee 
was Jace Kelly, who along with his father Stan Kelly, 
drove his 1968 AMX from Porterville to join us. 
 
Another long distance drive was made by John 
Johnston, from Aptos up north, near Santa Cruz, in 
his bright yellow 1974 Gremlin. “Thanks for driving 
the miles John,” who won the $50 longest distance 
prize. 
 
We had this year for the first time the “High Perfor-
mance” class. It was a close vote between John 
Hayes and his 1968 AMX, Earl Conkling and his 
1969 AMX, and Ty Larson with his race ready 1968 
AMX, who won 1st place. 
 
I really missed Bob Segui and his super nice 1953 
Nash Healey at the show. He pre-registered but had 
to back out because his car was held over at the 
paint shop for some work. 
 
Finally, the Best of Show trophy went to Tom Booth 
for his yellow 1960 Rambler Wagon. 
 
We had a special guest attending the car show. P-O 
Wallin from Sweden, a close friend of Tom Dulaney, 
planned his vacation around our show date. Back 
home in Sweden P-O is a big supporter of AMC 
cars, and has many in his garage. 
 
There are several people who helped make the 
show go smoothly. Thank you Keith Magee for tak-
ing charge in parking the cars, John Caley for help-
ing in the registration tent, Dave Rumbaugh for help-
ing in the registration tent and operating the trophy 
program computer, Dave & Katie Chick for helping 
out and bringing ice for the free soda & water givea-
way, and the McKee brothers for helping deploy the 
trash containers the morning of the show and col-
lecting them afterwards,  
 
I would like to thank everyone who brought their 
beautiful cars to the show. Every single car is a liv-
ing piece of AMC history! The date for next year’s 
show is set for May 31, 2014, the Saturday after Me-
morial Day weekend. See you there! Pictures of the 
show are here: http://smu.gs/Z5Izi0 

Mark Melvin 

John Hayes—1968 AMX 

Louis Drapac—1962 Rambler Wagon 

John McKee—1969 SC/Rambler 

Mark Melvin—1969 AMX 

2nd Place “High Performance” 

3rd Place “Rambler” 
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Steve Fox—1969 SC/Rambler 

Dale Crum—1970 Donohue Javelin 

Dave Chick—1968 AMX 

John Caley—1968 AMX 

Tom Garcia—63 Rambler American 

Earl Conkling—1969 AMX 

Jay Baker—1969 AMX 

Jim Weil—1970 AMX 

1st Place “Rambler” 3rd Place “AMC” 

1st Place “AMX Stock” 3rd Place “AMX Stock” 

3rd Place “High Performance” 1st Place “Javelin” 

2nd Place “AMX Stock” 
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Ken Norman—1962 Rambler Wagon 

Mike Kozicki—1966 Rambler 

John Johnston—1974 Gremlin 

Olive Brink—1965 Rambler 

John Siciliano—1969 AMX 

Pat Butler—1958 Rambler Deluxe 

Randy Kirby—1970 Rebel Machine 

Ron Zaberer—1981 AMC Spirt 

1st Place “AMC” 

2nd Place “AMX Modified” 
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Frank Olmeda—1966 Ambassador 

Tom Booth—1960 Rambler Wagon 

Ty Larson—1968 AMX 

Steve Dawson—1969 AMX 

Tom Dulaney—1970 Javelin 

Denny Lloyd—1969 Rambler Rogue 

Jon Gardner—1970 Javelin 

Denny Lloyd—1978 J-10 Jeep 

2nd Place “Rambler” 

2nd Place “AMC” 

2013’s “Best of Show” 

1st Place “High Performance” 

2nd Place “Javelin” 

3rd Place “Javelin” 
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Jace Kelly—1968 AMX 

Coming prepared for lunch. Smart! 

AMX Row 

Rambler Row 

Allen Tyler—1968 AMX 

Robert Martinez—1970 AMX 

Kirk Fletcher—1970 AMX 

Bret Voelkel—1973 Hornet 

1st Place “AMX Modified” 

3rd Place “AMX Modified” 
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Checking out da motor 

The Hardware! 

The guys laughing it up with Terry F. 

The Winners! 

Mark Melvin & Dave Rumbaugh 

Wally & Ron Tegantvoort! 

Plenty of raffle prizes 

Galvin’s Rambler Parts on scene 
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Denver Ho! 
This year the AMCRC is holding its annual car 
show in the Denver area from August 15-17, 
2013. So who is going, with or without their 
AMC/Rambler cars? I have planned to go to this 
show since last year, driving my 69 AMX of 
course, and made hotel reservations according-
ly. Just a few days ago Dale Crum said he’s 
driving his 70 Javelin as well. Rumors have sur-
faced that a few others are going to rent a car 
and make the drive. 
 
Either way, if you’re going to Denver for the 
AMCRC Show you’ll need hotel reservations. 
The show is now just under three months away 
so don’t wait until the last minute. Here’s the 
info for the host hotel. 
 
Holiday Inn, 7390 West Hampden Ave., Lake-
wood, CO 80277 
 
$85.00 per night Thursday - Saturday (Mention 
Code - 2013 AMCRC) 
 
To make reservations call 1-888-737-5253 
or http://hilakewood.com/ to register online. 
Must make reservations before July 15, 2013 
for discount. 

AMCRC Membership 
 

At the Denver show I want to present to the 
AMCRC President our club’s application to join 
AMCRC as a Chartered Club, along with a list 
of our members who are also AMCRC mem-
bers. Here is what I have so far.. 
 
Steve Fox #8634 
Randy Kirby #9399 
Mark Melvin #9470 
Dominic Silvestri #9551 
Jeffery Jung #9554 
 
At last weekend’s AMC car show at the NHRA 
Museum I talked to a few of the attendees 
about using their AMCRC membership num-
bers when I submit our list for chartered mem-
bership to AMCRC. I got your okay, but I forgot 
to ask you for your numbers!  
 
Please send me an email to mightypi-
lot@gmail.com along with your AMCRC mem-
bership number. I need more AMCRC mem-
bers! If you’re not an AMCRC member then 
please consider joining. I thank you in ad-
vance! 

Mark Melvin 
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FREE! FREE! FREE! 
I hope that grabbed your attention. The SoCalAMX.net monthly newsletter has a nominal cost of 
$0.00 per issue due to the availability of Internet delivery. If you have problems downloading the 
newsletter I will make arrangements with you to send a copy via the United States Post Office, 
for a small fee to cover postage. 
 
The newsletter is published in the Adobe .pdf format because it can be viewed across all comput-
er platforms such as Windows, Mac, and Linux. You can always download the most current ver-
sion of Adobe Reader X (ver. 10.x currently) at their web site (adobe.com). Sometimes, if you’re 
having a problem viewing a .pdf document, installing a fresh copy of Adobe will cure your prob-
lem. Adobe’s new Reader seems to load much faster than past versions, but be informed the 
download is about 52 meggy bites!. 
 
The newsletter is available for downloading at www.socalamx.net/newsletter. All back issues will 
be available as they are published monthly. If you have received a notice for this newsletter and 
wish to be taken off simply email me at mightypilot@gmail.com and I’ll get you off the list prompt-
ly. 
 
Just think how busy I’ll be if articles are submitted to me, by you, members of SoCalAMX? Send 
all submissions, pictures and text, to mightypilot@gmail.com and I’ll do my best with them. The 
deadline for the following month’s newsletter is the 15th of the current month. 

Mark Melvin,  
SoCalAMX Newsletter Editor 

Support Your Newsletter 
 
Writers are needed to help support this AMC newsletter. I welcome submissions from each of you who 
attend the events we go to each month.  
 
You don’t need to be a super writer or own a wiz bang word processor program. All you have to do is just 
send me a simple email as your article text and I’ll do all the formatting and spell checking for you.  
 
Please do attach pictures to your email if you have them! Send your stuff to: mightypilot@gmail.com 

Member Spotlight 
Now is your chance to be famous! We need volunteers for the monthly “Member Spotlight” article in 
the newsletter. All you have to do is give up some information on yourself and your car that you 
think might be fun for the others to read about.  
 
It’s easy to do, just go to http://socalamx.net/memberspotlight.htm and use the online form to send 
me the goods. Please send a few photos in addition to mark@socalamx.net to use along with your 
information about you and your car.  
 
To get an idea of what exactly to say read a few of the recent newsletters for the Member Spotlight 
articles in them. Go to socalamx.net and click on Newsletter. 


